

## HMS PTO BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 13, 2023

Attendees: R. Henry, K. Petersen, S. Blagrave, S. Stiggins, M. Wood

- I. Greetings – Mr. Henry
- II. Fundraising Status
  - a. Kona Ice \$266 – lower than previous years, maybe due to weather
  - b. Chromebook Covers \$323. We sold out and still had interest. Do we want to do this again? Hard case options were discussed but these are probably model specific and we don't know what models will be ordered each year.
  - c. Recess Fund \$387. Balls were purchased for \$308.
  - d. Supply sale approx. \$2000
  - e. Dine to Donate. Chipotle scheduled for 10/18 with 30% donated. Would like to do another one in the spring. Possibly City BBQ who donates 20%.
  - f. Midwest Interiors donation
  - g. Foam fingers left from Taste of Highland. Should we sell these at home games? Maybe setup a table with flyers before chipotle night
- III. Supply Sale
  - a. Income of \$2000, pretty consistent year to year
  - b. First Day is adding options for individual labels
  - c. Vote to continue supply sale
- IV. School Year Projects
  - a. Band instrument storage is breaking down and needs to be rebuilt. Looking for someone to do this. Shara will reach out to Boy Scout 411 to see if they have anyone looking for an eagle project that is interested.
  - b. Display cases in 7<sup>th</sup> grade hall and outside media center are very old and failing. Need to be replaced. Reach out to Midwest Interiors to see if this is something they would be interested in doing.
- V. Activities for School Year
  - a. Chipotle 3070 Medina Rd , October 18<sup>th</sup> 4-8pm
  - b. Activity Night Nov 10<sup>th</sup> 7-9pm
    - i. Regular DJ is unavailable so we will need to find a replacement. Mr Henry will get contact info for Medina DJ
    - ii. Working on sign for Selfie station alternative with props
    - iii. Inflatables already reserved

- iv. Do we want to do pizza? There was a lot left over last fall. Stick to snacks and drinks?
  - c. Skate Night to be scheduled mid-January
  - d. End of year picnics the last 3 days of school
  - e. 6<sup>th</sup> grade camp coming up – will use funds for assistance
  - f. Jayce Snowden donation – vote to donate \$100 approved
  
- VI. Hospitality
  - a. Committee approach – Melissa Wood, Meredith Aossey, Danielle Mixon have all expressed interest
  - b. Fall Conference Night: burrito/taco bar with lots of desserts
  - c. Discussed proposal for a teacher “happy cart” in January and April when there are not other events scheduled
  
- VII. New Requests
  - a. Mrs. Anna Taylor requested \$150 to buy graph paper comp books to purchase journals for Math 8 classes. Approved.

**\*\*This year's meetings will be 2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of each month at 9am. Next meeting October 11<sup>th</sup>\*\***